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VETERANS RIGHTS AND RESPONSIBILITIES

[ UNDERSTAND THAT:

» VA benefits can be paid for up to two terms pending completion of the EOU admissions process.
* [ must notify the EOU Veterans Rep in the Registrar’s Office if I change my degree objective.

®  An evaluation of prior credit is required whenever I change my degree objective.

= All classes I take must apply directly toward my declared degree objective. If I drop a class, or take a class
that does not apply to my degree objective, I will be responsible for any overpayment that is due to the VA.

=  UNSATISFACTORY ACADEMIC PROGRESS (Academic Suspension) Must be reported to VA as a
termination. If this happens, my certification with the VA is terminated effective at the end of that term. If re-
instated for further registration by the Academic Standards Committee, certification can continue. For the
complete policy on academic suspension, please go to http://www.eou.edu/catalog/documents/catalog.pdf
and locate the policy on page 12 of that document.

=  The VA will NOT PAY for audits, repeats of successfully completed classes (classes completed with a C- or
better), U’s, or W'’s.

» Incomplete grades must convert to an alternate letter grade (A, B, C, D, F, or S). If an incomplete reverts
to an F grade, it isn’t reported to VA unless the F results in unsatisfactory progress that must be reported.

[ have read and understand the above statements. Requesting EOU to process my VA educational benefits is to
be considered an authorization for EOU to release, when necessary for processing, my educational information. I
understand a file will be maintained by the university to meet compliance with VA regulations and for reporting
and record keeping. I understand I am solely responsible for contacting the VA and/or university with questions
regarding my file. University records may be reviewed by authorized VA representatives to ensure compliance
with applicable laws and regulations.

Please note: We are not the Veterans Administration. Based on information provided by you and/or university
records, we report class registration, changes and final grades to the VA for determination of payment eligibility.
Pay issue questions should be directed to the VA at 1-888-442-4551, or to their “Ask a Question” website:

www.gibill.va.gov.



